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Understanding the

Message from the Executive Director

Dear Friends,

During my first six months in the position of Executive Director, I
have been continually impressed by the power of partnership that
lives at the Foundation and with our many collaborators.  So much
of our impact in health and health care comes from not only
knowing what to do, but in learning how to work with those who
can facilitate change. 

I've enjoyed listening to the stories of impact from many of our
partners and friends, and look forward to finding ways in which the
Foundation can play a vital role in supporting organizations,
professionals, and groups in achieving their goals.  The Foundation
provides a critical platform in New Hampshire to create the space
for thoughtful discussion, learning, and strategic action to make a
difference.  I have a deep appreciation for the interdependence of
all of us seeking to create change, and I thank you for your
partnership and commitment to improving the lives of people in
New Hampshire.

 
Peter Ames
Executive Director
Foundation for Healthy Communities

Foundation Releases 2016 Statewide
Community Benefits Report

In conjunction with the state's 24 acute care hospitals, the
Foundation for Healthy Communities has released its Statewide
Community Benefits Report:  An Overview of 2016 Hospital
Activities.  

Community benefits programs are designed to provide increased
access to care and address population health inequalities for
vulnerable patients. The statewide community benefits report is
published annually by the Foundation and its affiliated
organization, the New Hampshire Hospital Association, to

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hil2OCsVzxE2pivnL10ykfNDAAVnoDHDltSiXTlhPSh-hO0zA7jAYqEdHjVrf7SJGheq0tqphHSj2YZxH1rgPHnanat8Y5cuET30Csxf-iodON3P3adqb1Uw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hil2OCsVzxE2pivnL10ykfNDAAVnoDHDltSiXTlhPSh-hO0zA7jAYqEdHjVrf7SJGheq0tqphHSj2YZxH1rgPHnanat8Y5cuET30Csxf-iodON3P3adqb1Uw=&c=&ch=
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demonstrate the impact of New Hampshire hospitals and health
systems beyond the traditional hospital care setting. The 2016
report represents the latest data collected from fiscal year 2015
from 24 New Hampshire hospitals as they reported to the IRS and
NH Attorney General's Division of Charitable Trusts.  This report is
intended to quantify hospital contributions, such as unreimbursed
costs, uncompensated care and other free, discounted and unique
programs that are critical to the health of New Hampshire
communities.

To read the full press release and to download the 2016 Statewide
report, click here.

 

Foundation for Healthy Communities
Announces New Board Members, Honors

Outgoing

The Foundation for Healthy Communities recently appointed two
new members to its Board of Directors for 2018.  New members
Michael Decelle, who serves as the Dean of the University of New
Hampshire in Manchester and the Chief Workforce Officer for the
Advanced Regenerative Manufacturing Institute (ARMI), and Jeff
Scionti, Chief Executive Officer of Parkland Medical Center were
welcomed by their colleagues in January.

In addition, the membership also elected new officers for the
Board of  Directors: George Blike, MD, Chief Value & Quality at
Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center, was announced as the new

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HiiDSVQdaKNCVYxMLskSOUTEcy7_zODqEluTNklgIyHF8vQYbDFintwPAYinzItQHQawkQQWIlmV2wEsH_xnfU-QzIqIj6GRgHkPBbIm86F3MTY62TzDOG6C75uPGvQ88EU9xnejuXqO7EeSP8DdkmzIYIiCaW3VvyehygreP31aIjtGqgEisAEvtaFl0Tbh_RJyltsip5c2G3v3GEEQhqpsCVjjoRDSx_G8IhMxUmBeVJM6T6bFdWnJSys-9jNneL1QFg18AQ43nl1jOzU195q0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hij3q76G3AsVwq8ctMf85xPtggRY8UvQaLZoKKyg6HqZlAoMEOErmxqAa4fyaUe7C_dEpHzCwKcNKpq3rGxcHUAqoScTR90vEGhejzXHy3Bx17x0ChzqV8C1A5OuJz_mLIa3rtYjDXTsT5VD4OoFdsaHkplYpoo-SEQupk7EH4GH7CGZ_ZWE5FM6c9j5TSHEFsA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hiv-XHQ7KQyzyd3Kac61zNXKuRezdYRoAIt55tUmYwy5laIf3ceCyhDmAvWR_61KGf46V34LvxQzJeepKwXlcscm4mY0vHMQrcvH1gac95UOxr56gsD73WC48h4UYzTOLwVfZiHEzIBK9gh0J5-70m05d6juCrb0r2ZR0FxeWyL_H0KFJs69QvyOsWv-1uMdKGPgomQDBLvnc2F7bJXnB-UYYmz5RUqh26pYTi_LqjYfKPBvRSa3S15_HI6JEQI17lQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HiiiAVO-0aIGwYPqReIGrCIjieLgLf7yQ5QYRByxt66abbCGKMTa3C0NeyhlHhWnYSkysHeIi5Ix3WSTcGLGdflPdLzYs7cH-QsRwZiVxq-hmKoPCKSQsmo2Sw04lwESBFazBXQCROXRxh1OuBHc-QJRKbjPX1XqF-WdEZ2XKdCU5pP7N7Z2jC2wfG3xHuFK4UnAl9bIcT4hiWh1SSM0BIrzfP5O801oRqB-pIaqFzltTSA1acrNVGiyn5sp1OMaRQ6Xe6ovo980M&c=&ch=
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Chairman of the Board, and Corin Dechirico, DO, Chief Quality
Officer and Associate Vice President of Medical Affairs at Southern
New Hampshire Health, as the new Vice Chair of the Board. 

Blike replaces immediate past chair Mary DeVeau, former CEO of
Concord Regional VNA, who served as Chair for two years, going
above and beyond to help the Foundation through its transition of
Executive Directors.   

The Foundation's Board of Directors also honored outgoing board
members Jeanne Ryer, Director of the NH Citizens Health Initiative,
and Greg Walker, President & CEO of Wentworth-Douglass Hospital,
for their dedication and commitment to the Foundation's mission
improving the health and well-being of New Hampshire's
communities.   

"Jeanne and Greg have each played significant roles in helping the
Foundation achieve its mission of making our communities
healthier," stated Peter Ames, the Foundation's Executive Director. 
"Greg was a founding member of our Board when it was established
in 1999, and Jeanne has been serving since 2012.  The commitment
and leadership that they have demonstrated over the many years is
a direct testament to our success as an organization, and we
couldn't be more grateful," continued Ames.

 

Nominations Being Accepted for the 
2018 Clint Jones Nursing Award

Award Highlights Excellence in Aspiring Nurse Leaders

The Foundation for Healthy Communities is pleased to announce
that nominations are being accepted for the 2018 Clint Jones
Nursing Award. This annual award recognizes a registered nurse
who exemplifies the practice of high quality nursing care and
demonstrates an exceptional commitment to the nursing
profession.

Selection criteria include a
demonstration of excellence and
enthusiasm in the delivery of patient
care; communication with patients,
their families and healthcare
colleagues; commitment to nursing as
a career; and inspiration to other
nurses and healthcare professionals as
a role model. In particular, the award is
designed for an RN who has been in
practice at least one year but no more
than six years.
 
The deadline for nominations is Friday, April 20, 2018. The 2018
recipient will be honored at his or her own hospital / health care
facility during National Nurses Week, which is May 6-12, 2018.
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hiv-XHQ7KQyzyVmeWxb9UAMZZIG5pUcdLRl4TzffUKcGC8rM_MzUFvhMZ31HlvIPbhDQZhrTdYPu5faZzpIogfkWQFCPYDKs9TgGU-A8Lt598FH4D-RXH1jqX9KJFwbyooknjel-kD55CrePUzOwuhPYhSECouf_CAChfOqNjRIytl9g6xETDRx5McH6Spd_8-o19XQAVPRmmwuzjsStbjySUa4KaF9bQASdoyzzSVN6XyiQfpcXdXFp89H1hw9iypPXjJtFQbCuT&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HitY4rJ25dl6tqeq9roE0aGPI1QDbQjYBARxUGHhsZXqihurB5FpIVVs8Fua6v9VcEyGg-tgUmqRFa7Z_OiU9DxSEAOKSleMtvECfs2hEVrwW6e6mA5QqPD2sB67YtmAgBL8NmHx5mrtg1by96A_bLzifr5iL7HmWriTap79VLZvVVA_KqXdcU7jbrgf_QhS2mD3NLUIpT-yv&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HiiiAVO-0aIGwhE2Yi836CJHtC4iIkXp5OinnZVgmFbTIjGBi62enVYOopTE7AGeiNYVKO86WSMjzb81ZQScE_FwqjWFZxsLoHbmA6Qpgl3fzqhIqV87NUl7MS6DAfwcGCalQAar8hPNXDFJ8uMW5ytdeEptCcylLdKvc8Sq--bvM-uemIzmyhqB-1G-6EssFNgeFUyY2bg735DVL_nxfkChvS6URl3wRxzcHaDBgmcd--yN1q1-4TVc=&c=&ch=
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Visit us online to learn more information about Clint Jones and the
award that carries his legacy forward today and to download the
2018 Nomination Form.  We look forward to celebrating the efforts,
skills and compassion being delivered every day by nurses
throughout the state!

 

Foundation, Partners Announce Closure of
NH Med Bank Program

Collaborative program designed to help residents gain access to
necessary medications closes due to funding, lack of support

The Foundation for Healthy Communities, along with its partners
Catholic Medical Center and the Manchester Community Health
Center, recently announced the closure of the NH Med Bank
Program due to lack of sustainable funding and medication
donations.

Launched to enhance access to necessary medications by collecting
unused, unexpired medications from pharmaceutical companies
and healthcare facilities in NH and dispensing them to residents
unable to afford their medications, the NH Med Bank began as a
joint pilot project in 2012 of SeaCare Health Services and the
Foundation for Healthy Communities (FHC) under a grant funded by
the Endowment for Health.   In December 2015, the NH Med Bank
became a joint collaboration of three organizations where it was
owned by Manchester Community Health Center with facility space
provided by Catholic Medical Center and program management
support from the Foundation for Healthy Communities.

Although the NH Med Bank was a visionary program at its inception,
the environment has shifted significantly since the original concept
of the program.  As a result of its main medication donor, Omnicare,
being purchased by CVS who chose not to continue participating in
the program, NH Med Bank faced an insurmountable challenge of
procuring donations due to the loss of its medication supply in mid-
2017.  

After efforts to replenish medication donations and secure long-
term sustainability were unsuccessful, the partners made the
unfortunate decision to close the program in February.  The official
statement announcing the closure can be found here. 

 

NH Comprehensive Cancer Collaboration
Awards Funding for Multiple HPV

Vaccination Projects

The New Hampshire Comprehensive Cancer Collaboration (NH CCC)
has awarded $12,000 in funding to support projects targeted to
increase HPV vaccination rates in New Hampshire. On average, 130
people in NH are diagnosed with cancer every year that is likely

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HiinqG0CM8HnlQaMGXdtX_Pot5e-Gud_gUoCL6ArTnd9Bc8vYA1Fio94yt1tqHeUb1fR-QjrHy7lUh2crZShbnpF96J2thg2G7oBxm7aDj2mpOFgA7HpofnY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hip-_bBLttbsvALW5cIuvslLguVDPLPOYZ1KP9wZCoXT49YJI5Rxspjy0q6_rUBhJmc2rMQ56jYMgeNfabAAmG892IpE_d4ffcyVws1yfmxop&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HihTEoxPSKqy-v8vweEl-X-ekrbaCWPvWW5t7Ipckk-1-3EeXJ8f8Qwh0ZjQx9mUnXOvwLJiyNLVS8UzRMCJjrM-lrQ2nNB5n8NFSV6v5rlnGbTVctQjbz0Y=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HilYKIZR5E3kxCWQLZm0Ud0IvEPdeOrAQE41BDUzDFH8IPbJVXtzpgPRcfoPo2sYTZay-3sNDAmvm-rYNzydDrMKI3LSpR1Yd_SWochr_zpBzR0OJZBDD38Y=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hii1dPEn5YNHLVj8fDdSGhFJa3UTteFz6g3NTiasQ8Cxi3JpZdy5zTHnRnKHgeyTkkxZCwomCOaYPVYjbw3cEM09mK1rv_OXsQhZjTN35QjFdre53qX_lEFYq6VghekRyN8rEKOdMRQ62Di2YdPqJ1agCXmmw4_D9H6xuswJhurmU&c=&ch=
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1101959080622
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HitY4rJ25dl6tug2oPFSj39fZMvZvn90Vtdv_foEwVREGsKDcK1rLdFH9PBvJ1hA-N7R_TSDgx4NL7eRbU0dqiCvW6TCur0-1SvNjoz7lhpnF213XajnJ4jAngZunmY3RJvbl7WqzbUUKwMiQ6kzwCdgGfwufOZ8Ck6Nzbu6wYvS0&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39Hio-OMyVJDp2CdFQQhK6vkDVlrMwjE2av06oKh_S4RyjcrZzDWpQH5zMXFbGjxowy43KHaAp4epMTeBqCXY9SoE3yUdol2U6ZDujBCxKPRQmTVpd5OmYksdf7DCKbm_ZpvnRyD-9Vsh3SB7tfFb6jtewZYMkG6VdkDwY5gXp8qB83DEnXSR2xL2V9A1fMd7ODUon1tJcFB-Q7lCCF23iKDWqePG3rHK_BkjU84PMJhLfwUMcfQXe5MDQ=&c=&ch=


caused by HPV infection. Despite the availability of no-cost HPV
vaccine less than half of children in NH complete the HPV vaccine
series.

The NH HPV Stakeholders Working Group received funding for a
pilot project to increase the rate of HPV immunization rates,
focusing on dental practices. NH CCC member organizations
participate in the stakeholders group, along with numerous other
organizations. Matched funding of $21,000 will be contributed from
the HPV Stakeholders Group. The project, titled: Engaging Partners
to Increase HPV Vaccination, will encourage dental providers, the
most frequently visited healthcare providers, to give a strong, on-
time recommendation for the HPV vaccine to patients and parents.

The pilot project will be concentrated in Nashua in collaboration
with the Nashua Division of Public Health and Community Services.
In addition, HPV vaccination educational materials will be
distributed to OB/GYNs in Nashua and throughout the state.
Another important part of the project is to address knowledge and
misconceptions about HPV vaccination among parents.

The NH CCC also awarded funding to two NH health care providers
for projects to improve adolescent HPV immunization rates. Core
Physicians in Exeter and Littleton Regional Health Care will use the
funds to implement evidence-based strategies to reduce missed
opportunities for HPV vaccinations. These include provider
prompts, standing orders for HPV vaccine and reminder-recall
systems.

The HPV vaccination projects will directly support the NH CCC
efforts to advance the 2015-2020 NH Comprehensive Cancer Control
Plan and its mission of reducing the burden of cancer, the leading
cause of death in New Hampshire.

 

NH Health & Equity Partnership Builds
Capacity for Cultural Competence

The NH Health & Equity Partnership recently completed another
round of training of trainers for the Diversity and Cultural
Competence workshop, graduating 9 individuals from the 40-hour
training program.  The Diversity and Culture Competence Workshop
is designed to provide education about culture and diversity in the
workplace, as well as the tools and resources necessary for the
attendees to facilitate the Diversity & Cultural Competence
workshop within their own work environments.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001UXYZqDYyN9zDsl8agyAgT6yydV5QlgJrFbTZs2dKSpGiXpPVc39HiiiAVO-0aIGw-eRoPTBI7TTITrW5QfQNURX_kLBOA50wF_L8JF4rDasnfz92FEF9n1oV7ilOeNRqkG_Xu7zelaGWGtMrCf_k2sMgcV5_gEYvJWfNX3-dZG5NirVsrRh2pb3gy8zJuuHI-Pmiw2cC30iEJYWldvG8SJgTH1_1r2bS85Yr08yqZLb9y8zl3nMqrA==&c=&ch=


Staff from the Department of Health and Human Services, the
Department of Education, Youth MOVE NH, and the Concord Family
Health Center earned certificates of completion, joining the 50+
member Trainers' Circle of facilitators who have already gone
through the program.
 
If you are interested in learning more about this training please
contact Amy Parece-Grogan, DHHS, Office of Health Equity,
Behavioral Health Cultural and Linguistic Competence Coordinator.

mailto:Amy.Parece-Grogan@dhhs.nh.gov

